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Spring is here and I trust everyone has been getting out to enjoy this much needed 
sunshine after such a wet, snowy winter.  All of this nice weather also brings on the beginning 
of spring and summer projects.

The following is a list of items and projects that have been going on this month.

1:   Maintenance on the buses.
a) 2 buses needed new rear brakes done to be within safety guidelines as well as being 

ready for the spring bus inspections from the State.
b) One of the buses had an unexpected failure of a rear axle wheel bearing and inner 

seal and needed to be replaced. It has been repaired and is in good running 
condition.

c) There was also an unexpected failure of an inner oil-bearing seal on the front axle of 
a different bus but has also been replaced and is in good running condition.

d) They will all get their annual oil and fuel filter services also as soon as we break for 
summer.

2:   Steps are already in motion to begin gearing up for the spring and summer landscaping. It 
includes making sure all machinery is in good working conditions as well as swapping out the 
snowplow to the lawn mower attachment on the high school mower.  Seeding and fertilizing 
are also on the agenda. Thomas Mills is also going to be planting some flowers in that barren 
patch of ground out at the high school by the entrance sign.  He always does a great job 
keeping the flowerpots out front on the high school lush and growing well. 
 

We will also start going around to the other facilities and begin cleaning up debris, and 
such from this winter’s mayhem.

Mr. Reitan and I have been working with MRV Architects, and Douglas Murray of PDC 
Engineers on ventilation assessment of the elementary and high schools. There are some 
recommendations that we can accomplish in house as well as some that will require 
outsourcing. But steps have been made to start addressing some of these issues. They are in a 
condition report that I am sure will be made available for review as well as discussions. 



Other than the items mentioned before this month has been doing daily routines as well 
as monthly preventative maintenance projects. 

Next month I will also start prepping for some of the summer projects I would like to get 
accomplished which will be included in my report next month.

As always Thank You for your support and I will be happy to answer any questions or 
concerns you may have at this month’s meeting.

Zach Scheidecker


